

STATE OF WASHINGTON

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

Sent via email and Electronic Return Receipt

July 2, 2018

Kevin Rasler President Inland Empire Paper Company 3320 N Argonne Spokane, WA 99212 kevinrasler@iepco.com

RE: 2018 Natural Gas Standard Transmission Inspection – Inland Empire Paper Company (Insp. No. 7569)

Dear Mr. Rasler:

Staff from the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (staff) conducted a Standard Transmission inspection of Inland Empire Paper Company (IEP), from May 31 to June 1. The inspection included a records review and field inspection of the gas pipeline facilities.

No apparent violations were noted, therefore this inspection will be closed as of July 2.

Staff thanks IEP's personnel for their professionalism and cooperation during this inspection.

If you have any questions or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Anthony Dorrough at (360) 664-1318.

Sincerely,

Sean C. Mayo

Pipeline Safety Director

cc: Kevin Davis, Production Manager, IEP <u>kevindavis@iepco.com</u> Doug Krapas, Environment Manager, IEP <u>dougkrapas@iepco.com</u>